
  
 

IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL 
 
This notice applies to your vehicle (s) with VIN: see attached list of affected VINs. 
This notice is sent to you in accordance with the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety Act. 
 
[Customer Name] 
[Street Address] 
[City, State  ZIP] 
 

November 30, 2021 
 
Subject: NHTSA Recall Campaign 21V-799 / Van Hool SB2067 
Defect: Ricon baylift outer barrier malfunction 
Affected units:  

 
 
Ricon Corporation, manufacturer of wheelchair lifts, has informed Van Hool about an issue with the outer 
barrier of the Ricon baylifts produced between April 2005 and April 2020. To address this issue, Ricon 
organized a safety recall. 
 
WHAT YOU AS OWNER/OPERATOR SHOULD DO?  
Please call the Ricon Customer Service at (800) 322-2884, or email Ricon’s Recall Coordinator, at 
gquimpe@Wabtec.com or by locating the nearest Ricon servicing dealer using the locator on the Ricon 
website – www.riconcorp.com.  
 

http://www.riconcorp.com/


WHAT DO WE EXPECT FROM RICON CORPORATION? 
• Ricon Corporation will execute the work according to their own instructions.  
• Ricon Corporation will inform ABC Companies after having executed the modification. 
 
WHAT DO WE EXPECT FROM ABC COMPANIES?  
ABC Companies will register the execution on the Van Hool customer portal in order to guarantee a 
correct follow-up and administration. 
 
 
If you believe that Van Hool NV and ABC Bus Inc. have failed to remedy the defect without charge, you 
may submit a complaint to the Administrator, National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, 1200 New 
Jersey Avenue, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20590 or call the toll free Vehicle Safety Hotline at 1-888-327-4236 
(TTY 1-800-424-9153) or go to http://www.safercar.gov. 
 
Federal regulations require that any vehicle lessor receiving this recall notice must forward a copy of this 
notice to the lessee within ten days. 
 
If you had this repair performed before you received this letter, you may be eligible to receive 
reimbursement for the cost of the pre-notification remedy of the problem associated with this recall.  
 
If any additional information is needed, please feel free to contact ABC Bus Inc. at (407) 656 7977 or 1-
877-427-7278 (toll free). 
 
Van Hool NV and ABC Bus Inc. apologize for any inconvenience this may cause; however, this action is 
taken in the interest of your safety and continued satisfaction with our vehicles. 
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